From: Susana Terrell

To: CDPR dpr22005

Subject: Re: Notice of Modifications to Text, Notice of Public Hearing and Notice of Addition of Documents to Rulemaking
File — Health Risk Mitigation and Volatile Organic Compound Emission Reduction for 1,3-Dichloropropene

Date: Sunday, May 28, 2023 10:47:00 PM

EXTERNAL:

Thank you for the information.

The alterations do not take into consideration the danger to the people that live in the
community near the farms. The adjustments and application parameters are still not safe.
Consider the fact that 1,3-D (Telone) is a banned pesticide in 34 countries because of

its cancer causing dangers to human health. The use of it in the Pajaro and Salinas Valleys is a
serious danger to our communities. It is also regularly used in Monterey and Santa Cruz
counties, and still you are proposing a level that is 14x higher than levels that the OEHHA has
said is safe. (Many countries care for their citizens enough to ban it entirely.) Again, this is a
matter of deep concern that there is such inequity with the levels that the DPR is willing to
expose farmworkers and communities with a high level of Latinos living there. Think about
the children! This is still a horrendous proposal and my community needs at least the
protections that the rest of California is entitled to. I wish it was banned entirely. Consider the
health of the people, not the corporations' push for profits. There are other ways to
successfully grow food!

Please eliminate the use of this pesticide.

Sincerely,
Susana Terrell

On Tue, May 9, 2023 at 10:18 AM CDPR dpr22005 <dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov> wrote:

Good Morning,

The Department of Pesticide Regulation (DPR) is proposing changes to the regulations that
were publicly noticed on November 18, 2022 concerning health risk mitigation and volatile
organic compound emission reduction for 1,3-dichloropropene. Additionally, DPR is adding
“Documents Relied Upon” to the rulemaking file.

The 15-day comment period will begin on May 9, 2023 and end at 5:00 p.m. on May 31,
2023. A public hearing will be held in a hybrid format on May 31, 2023 to receive oral
and/or written comments on the proposed modifications.

Additional rulemaking documents are posted on DPR’s website at
https://www.cdpr.ca.gov/docs/legbills/rulepkgs/22-005/22-005.htm and available upon
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mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov
mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdpr.ca.gov%2Fdocs%2Flegbills%2Frulepkgs%2F22-005%2F22-005.htm&data=05%7C01%7Cdpr22005%40cdpr.ca.gov%7Ca472777d7c714743779308db60081d58%7C0fc528a55d144d0da7bef2487d8d0e30%7C0%7C0%7C638209360197265149%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=igwhHushR%2Fjv3h4Y1wYZvUdhXR%2BFPThJAeBk8HNJrEI%3D&reserved=0

request.

Thank you.
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